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Annual General Meeting March 2010
The Annual General Meeting of the Waikato VHF Group

will be held on
Sunday, March 21st at 1:30pm
at the Anglican Church Lounge

on the corner of Broadway and Hohia Streets, Matamata.

The Te Aroha 146.950 MHz repeater will be
monitored for anyone requiring directions.

PLEASE BRING YOUR NEWSLETTER AND DRAFT CONSTITUTION TO
THE MEETING

NZART
BRANCH 81



WAIKATO VHF GROUP Inc.

TREASURER'S REPORT
FOR YEAR ENDED 31 DECEMBER 2009

It is my pleasure to report the financial result from the Waikato VHF Group’s 46th year. Our
independently reviewed Financial Statement (opposite) summarises the Group’s position at the
end of our last financial year, alongside comparative figures from 2008 in the left margin. The
major upgrade at our Kaimai site completed in February accounted for nearly half of last year’s
significantly increased expenditure. The Group also made donations of $1000 to Kiwisat, plus
$500 to NZART to assist in offsetting Kordia site fees. Participation in August’s Hamilton Market
Day plus behind the scenes work by ZL1THG and ZL1UJG raised funds for our Trading Table.

A very generous donation received from Waihi Branch went a long way toward offsetting last
year’s costs. The Group also records its appreciation for support in 2009 from new and renewing
members, and gratefully acknowledges donations totalling $793 received from ZL’s 1AMW,
1BXT, 1GEO, 1GWP, 1GZ, 1KIP, 1KL, 1KM, 1MOF, 1PK, 1TAJ, 1TPH, 1TWR, 1UJG, 3GR and
1FW, plus the Radio Electronics Group, and a profit share from Easter’s Technology Conference.

2009’s revenue from subscriptions increased
19% over 2008, and assisted in keeping our
four beacons and seven repeaters on the air.
Radio licensing costs have in the past
accounted for about 50% of our annual
operating expenditure, and saw a small
increase last year as we began re-licensing our
beacon’s on new operating frequencies.
Individual members may sponsor the annual
re-licensing cost of a nominated beacon,
repeater or link, and although this does not
confer any special rights, their donation is
acknowledged against that asset for that year.
Maintenance and capital development costs
are kept low by many hours of time donated
(often at personal cost) by a few members plus
our repeater trustees.

Unfortunately, access to some sites occupied
by our assets is no longer as simple and
inexpensive as it used to be. NZART, as head
lessee on behalf of all branches, has been
engaged in protracted negotiations with one corporate site owner regarding proposed annual fees.
Te Aroha will become un-affordable for our Group to operate repeaters there, and we face the
prospect of having to abandon that site and establish an alternative multi-site system in an attempt
to replace extensive coverage enjoyed from Te Aroha for 36 years. Your committee is working on
plans to implement that strategy, and 2010 looks like being a challenging year financially.

Our quarterly newsletters are delivered to members via email in full colour PDF format wherever
possible. If you’re not receiving yours this way, it’s probably because we don’t have your email
address. Details can be advised in the space provided on our membership application/update
form, plus this helps us keep newsletter costs down. Except for two members who paid their 2010
subs last year, remember subscriptions are now due. Your committee proposes keeping our
2010 subs at last year’s rates (Individual = $20, Club or Family = $25).

In closing, I wish to thank all members for your ongoing support, and look forward to your, and
additional new member’s, support in 2010.

Ian Brown ZL1TAT, Treasurer

INCOME TRENDS

$0

$1,000
$2,000

$3,000
$4,000

$5,000

$6,000
$7,000

$8,000

2005 2006 2007 2008 2009

Interest

Project Sales

T/Table Sales

Donations

Subscriptions

EXPENDITURE TRENDS

$0

$500

$1,000

$1,500

$2,000

$2,500

$3,000

$3,500

$4,000

2005 2006 2007 2008 2009

Depreciation

Other Op. Exp.

Licence Fees

Repairs/Mtce.






